
Tena koutou e te whānau whanui 

The International Service trip to Fiji over the last holidays was a great success.  All 

reports have been very positive and the boys developed over the time away.  It is such 

an important part of what we do here at HIBS.  Thank you to all members of our 

community who played a part in enabling this trip to go ahead.  It is a life-changing 

event for our young men who are fortunate enough to attend. 

 

We have completed the enrolment process for Year 7 boys next year.  We were once 

again over-subscribed with a large number of applications for just 96 places.  This is 

the first year we have had to implement the Enrolment Scheme that has been  

imposed on us by the Ministry of Education.  Families are still required to meet our 

Special Character criteria before being eligible for selection.  Boys with a whānau  

connection to HIBS (brothers of current students, sons of old boys etc), are  

automatically accepted and all other places are based on a ballot which is overseen by 

a Justice of the Peace.  I am in the process of meeting each new boy going into Year 7 

next year.  These meetings are no longer part of the selection process, but are an  

opportunity for each new family to meet the Principal. 

 

We are coming to the end of the winter sports season with semifinals and finals not 

far off.  Winter Tournament Week is during the first week of September which will 

see our premier teams around the country competing at the highest level.  All the best 

of luck to all teams as the season comes to a close. 
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Term 
Dates 
• Term 3 ends Friday 27 

September 

• Term 4 starts Monday 14 

October 

 

 

 

Encourage and Expect Excellence 



Our annual House Awards are coming up in Week 10 of this Term. Details for each House are listed below. 

Your son’s attendance is compulsory for his House Awards and families are also invited and  

encouraged to attend.  House Awards are a great opportunity to recognise student achievement within the 

House and parents will gain a greater insight into the Tutor Group and House system. 

Students are required to be dressed in their formal uniform and are expected to present the uniform to a 

high standard on this important occasion. 

Formal Uniform for Seniors—Blazer, shirt and tie, long trousers, black socks and polished regulation shoes. 

Formal Uniform for Juniors—Short or long trousers, shirt, tie, school socks and polished regulation shoes.   

If there is a reason why your son is unable to attend the House Awards, please inform the School as soon as 

possible by emailing your son’s Housemaster. 

All House Awards are held in the HIBS Auditorium. 

 

 

 

Hillary House Awards  

Patrick Houghton 

phoughton@hibs.school.nz 

Monday 23 September 

7pm—8.30pm 

 

 

 

Rutherford House Awards  

Gareth Walsh 

gwalsh@hibs.school.nz 

Tuesday 24 September 

7pm—8.30pm 

 

 

 

Freyberg House Awards  

Jack Dowd 

jdowd@hibs.school.nz 

Wednesday 25 September 

7pm—8.30pm 

 Halberg House Awards  

Jessica Anderton 

janderton@hibs.school.nz 

Thursday 26 September 

7pm—8.30pm 








































